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BOGOTA, D.C. JULY 16, 2019. - CEMEX Latam Holdings, S.A. (“CLH”), indirect 
subsidiary of CEMEX, S.A.B. of C.V. ("CEMEX”), shares its position regarding the news 
published in the media on July 15, 2019. 
 
As a context, and as already known by the public, on March 16, 2018, a federal lawsuit 
was filed against CEMEX, one of the members of CEMEX’s board of directors and some 
of CEMEX’s officials, the lawsuit was filed before the District Court of the United States 
for the Southern District of New York, on behalf of the investors who purchased or 
acquired CEMEX securities on certain dates between  2014 and 2018. The plaintiffs 
alleged some violations of the Securities Exchange Act of 1934 of the United States. 
 
During 2018, CEMEX filed a motion to dismiss this lawsuit before the competent District 
Court, and on July 12, 2019 the competent District Court dismissed the lawsuit, granting 
the plaintiffs an opportunity to amend their lawsuit by no later than August 1, 2019, and 
that if the plaintiffs do not amend the lawsuit by such date, the lawsuit will be considered 
dismissed. 
 
CEMEX denies any liability under the lawsuit and will continue defending itself vigorously 
in the process. Please note that the lawsuit was not filed against CLH, or against CEMEX 
Colombia S.A., or its officers. 
 
 
 
 
Note: Unofficial translation for information purposes only. The original document filed in Spanish is the 
official version, therefore in case of any discrepancy between the Spanish version and this version, the 
Spanish version shall prevail. 
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